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On June 6, 2017, pursuant to ORS I 44.660, Governor Kate Brown transmitted a rep01t to Senate 
President Courtney and Speaker Kotek outlining each reprieve, commutation, pardon, remission of 
penalty or forfeiture that her office processed pursuant to her constitutional authority under Article V, 
Section 14 of the Oregon Constitution since the previous rep01t to the Legislative Assembly. 

Governor Kate Brown has granted four pardons and has granted no reprieves, commutations, or 
remissions of penalty or forfeiture. Between March 3, 2016 and today, 17 applications for commutation 
of sentence, seven pardons, one reprieve and two remission of fines have been denied. There are 151 
commutation applications pending. There are 81 pardons applications pending. Five reprieve 
applications are pending. There are four remission applications pending. 

A copy of the report was provided to Legislative Administrator Daron Hill and is available from his office 
upon request, or from the Governor's Executive Clemency Coordinator Fran Lushenko, who can be 
reached via email at frances.lushenko@oregon.gov. 

Please note that five applicants have applied for more than one type of executive clemency. This report 
accounts for each type of clemency requested as a separate application. 
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